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ST.PATRICK’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Torre Road,







        LEEDS.

LS9 7QL





Tel/Fax 01132480380

office@stpatrickleeds.org.uk

Sunday 22nd March 2020
Dear Parents/Carers
I hope this weekend finds you all safe and well. I wanted to update all families as to where we are as a school currently; 
· School has closed, indefinitely, as of Friday 20th March for the majority but not all pupils. This is a HM Govermentt directive. 
· School will still operate providing childcare services for members of our community who work in jobs that are on HM Govt’s list of critical key workers; I now have a list of registered parents who this affects next week.                                                                                                                We MUST get written confirmation from your employer and we will also need a copy of your electronic timetable for w/beg 30th March so I can ensure I have the minimum number of staff in each day to open safely. Please use the above school email to send this essential information, if you have not done so already.                                                                                      Please be aware the children attending must be fit and well and have no underlying conditions such as asthma. 
· School will also offer provision for our most vulnerable children and I have contacted these families personally. Mrs Newton or a local cluster worker will continue to communicate with a number of families by phone should further support be needed. 
· Those children who qualify for Free School Meals (currently) and who are on our list will have a meal prepared for them at a local Hub school.  Our local Hub School kitchen is Beechwood Primary. We will be collecting these meals and distributing during the middle of the day.  You should have received a letter on Friday if this affects your child. If your child was not in school Friday and you not have the letter yet please refer to my earlier message on the mobile app. 

The dedicated staff at St Patrick’s are prepared to play their part in supporting this community and country during these unprecedented times. To them I am incredibly grateful as I am sure you are too. By providing emergency childcare this will enable those who need to work in key sectors to do so and allow them to be of service to everyone in our country. 

The government message is clear – we need to stay home and implement the rules of social distancing. These are not our rules, we are not responsible for making these decisions, we are merely responsible for implementing them. I have worked closely with the other local Catholic primary headteachers and the message is consistent in each school. 

IF YOU OR ANOTHER ADULT (WHO IS NOT VULNERABLE) CAN LOOK AFTER YOUR CHILD AT HOME THAT YOU DO SO. It is absolutely critical that you seek to do this.  HM Government guidance is clear about this. Schools are closed for a reason. The health of your child is paramount to me, as I am sure it is for you, and attending school continues to place your child at an increased risk of exposure to the spread of the virus. I must also state that the health of my staff will not be compromised over the next fortnight. I have a duty to protect them and their loved ones. We are already operating with significantly reduced staffing levels and this provision will only continue if safe to do so. If this provision is abused in any way whatsoever, we would seek advice from the local authority to have children placed in alternative provision elsewhere and closure of the school will take place. This includes using the provision full-time when working part-time or parents not making the sacrifices expected to keep their children safe at home. This childcare provision may move to a Hub school at some point in the future and will be run by school staff from a number of settings. Staff from St.Patrick’s who are fit and well will play their part in this. Be assured that all staff will have been recruited according to the Safer Recruitment procedures of Leeds City Council and DBS and safeguarding checks will be in place. 

This is the largest crisis we have ever experienced in modern Britain and in education. May I take this opportunity to thank those parents who, despite being key workers, have already contacted school to inform us that they have made alternative arrangements to ensure the safety of their children and staff. I had to make some very tough decisions last week and this will continue over the coming weeks, but rest assured every decision I make will consider the health and safety of each and every child and member of staff at St Patrick’s. 

Canon Eugene paid us a visit on Friday to offer his support to all in school - this was most welcome. He blessed a palm cross for every child in school and these were distributed as we left school. If your child was absent, their cross is waiting for them in their classroom. As we go forward keep the cross close and hopefully it remind us of the tough times that Jesus faced on Good Friday and how his life was turned upside down in the course of a few days – Holy Week. He was wronged, accused, vilified and brutally tortured but as I told the children on Friday in assembly – the glory of the first Easter Sunday was just around the corner. I pray and hope we will be reunited in school as soon as it is safe to do so and that you as a community continue to look after each other and the wider community.  

Please use the email address – office@stpatrickleeds.org.uk or the school phone line to leave a message should the need arise. Both of these will be checked daily wherever possible.               Safeguarding arrangements remain the same as in my previous letter.  

With my warmest wishes,

Mrs C Grady 

Head teacher 
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